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Notes of the Vital Connection Committee Meeting held on 8 January 2003

Present:
Jerry Park, Director of Risk Management & Personnel





Neil Dyment, Cheshire Secondary Head Teachers Association

Lesley Thomas, Learning and Development 

John Weir, South Cheshire Chamber of Commence

Jon Workman, Personnel Manager

Apologies:
Stella Clayton, Head of Learning & Development

Stan Cowell, South Cheshire College



Jill Smith, Therapy Services

1.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting


These were agreed as a correct record.

2.
Matters Arising

The Trust's Impact on the Local Economy

Jerry Park reported that he had received invitations to attend breakfast meetings, but so far had been unable to attend.  He would make the opportunity to attend more widely known as appropriate.  John Weir said that Simon Yates had attended a meeting.  The potential use of the Chambers website would be considered.

Action: CM/JW

John Weir said that he would be writing to the Trust to ask about job opportunities for those unlikely to obtain A levels.  Jon Workman agreed to raise this with Colin Cadwallader (Director of Estates and Facilities) when the letter arrived.

Training

Lesley Thomas reported that the Trust was working with Leighton Primary School with 9 - 10 year olds.  The Trust was also offering motivational placements in some areas.  Working with the Business Education Partnership, the Trust was taking part in information days for secondary school teachers.  The Trust now had a workplace database.  In response to a question from Neil Dyment, Lesley Thomas agreed to raise the issue of placements with Colin Cadwallader.

Action: LT

Lesley Thomas reported that the Trust had met with the PCT to consider joint working on placements.  It was felt that it was a little early for the PCT to take this up at the moment.


Services and the Race Equalities Scheme

Jerry Park said that he would arrange a meeting with Heather Grant. 

Action: JCP


Employment

Jon Workman said that an article about the work of the Vital Connection Committee had be put out.  Other actions on employment issues are covered under other agenda items.

Cultural and Religious Needs

Jerry Park said that he would ask Heather Grant for her comments.  

Action: JCP/HG

3.
Employee Opinion Survey
The Directorates had now produced action plans and were implementing them.  Trust wide work was underway on the issue of bullying and harassment.  The Trust's 4th survey was scheduled to take place in the near future.

4.
IWL/IIP
The IWL and IIP reports were received and discussed.  It was noted that the simultaneous assessment arrangements had generally worked well.  John Weir and Neil Dyment stated that the IIP award was recognised externally, but that it was important to ensure that staff felt the reality of the application of the employment policies. The need to continue to develop communications was commented upon.

5.
Race Equality Scheme
Jon Workman reported that the IWL Co-ordinator would now be working on the development of monitoring arrangements to support the employment aspects of the Race Equality Scheme and the Trust's HR Strategy.

6.
Date and Time of Next Meeting

To be arranged to follow the results of the opinion survey.
